
 
MARSHFIELD PARISH COUNCIL                  TUESDAY 18th  August  2020 

 

Marshfield Parish Council held a meeting on Tuesday 18th August 2020 at 7.00 pm via Zoom. 

     

Cllrs present:   Cllr P Munro-Davies       Cllr A Christie   Cllr H Finnegan  

     Cllr R Snow   Cllr B Veitch  Cllr Hogben 

 

     Cllr S Reade    Cllr B Stokes 

              

    

     +  3 members of the public 

  

Apologies:  Cllr S Flint, Cllr G LeMasonry 

  

Confirmation of previous minutes 

 Proposed by Cllr Christie, seconded by Cllr Veitch, carried unanimously. 

 

Items from the public  

 None 

 
Matters arising 

a) Highway Matters – Request from a High Street Resident to ask other residents not to park on the 

dropped pavement sections to allow access for push chairs and wheel chairs. Cllr Reade advised 

PC to check the line markings and request a refresh if needed. 

b) Marshfield Outdoor Recreation Association – Nothing 

c)  Marshfield Community Land Trust – S106 conditions ongoing. The Housing Association has 

received 15 expressions of interest to tender for the contract. 

d) Sustainable Marshfield – Cllr Veitch asked what was happening to the Weir Pool which is full of 

tall grass again.  PC to liaise with SM regarding the cutting of the bank either side of the pool and 

the clearing of the grasses from the pool. Cllr Reade arranging a walk around to look at the verges 

as part of the verge management programme.  
 

Planning 

- Land to the rear of 143 High St. Restoration and conversion of existing barns to form 1 

new dwelling and 1 annexe. (P20/13464/LB) (Amendments to previous consent 

PK18/1193/LB) 

 

No objection proposed by Cllr Veitch, seconded by Cllr Finnegan, carried unanimously. 

 

Passed Planning 

- Marshfield Cricket Club. Demolition of existing Clubhouse and erection of replacement 

Pavilion. Layout and scale to be determined. (P19/18708/O) 

 
 
Grant Application 

 

Marshfield Football Club have requested a grant to purchase a new Line Marker. 

 

Request granted proposed by Cllr Veitch, seconded by Cllr Christie, carried unanimously. 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Ringswell Common 

 

John Barnett expressed his concerns re the further removal of scrub from the common.   

Mark Gaylard explained the reasoning and the intention to leave some trees on the steep bank.  

PC recognise they are doing the work within their Grazing rights but requested that they engage with 

Sustainable Marshfield to strike a balance between grazing and a natural habitat for wildlife. 

 

Correspondence 

 
Cotswold Edge 

 

Finance 

After the following transactions, balances are: C/A £843.77 D/A £90,105.16  

NatWest £25,344.00.    

 

 ABC Fire Protection  £63.00  Annual Service of Fire Extinguishers 

 British Gas   £13.52  Gas at Pavilion 

 British Gas   £19.29  Electricity at Pavilion 

 Prestige Grounds  £1,764.00 Grass cutting at Withymead 

 Prestige Grounds  £324.00 Grass Cutting at Cemetery and Ponds 

 ALCA    £30.00  Climate Action Day Course x 3 

 Rachel Hollyer  £1107.64 Clerk’s Salary 

 Nest    £87.97  Pension Contributions 

 MJ Church   £28.80  Litter Collection at Withymead 

 James Chiddy   £312.50 Repairs to Withyworld 

  

  

                                                                           

 Cheque schedule proposed by Cllr Hogben, seconded by Cllr Christie, carried unanimously. 

 Cheques signed earlier by Cllr Flint and Cllr Veitch. 

  

         

District Councillor Feedback 

 

Given earlier in the meeting. 

 

 

Matters for Discussion 

 

Nothing 

 

Date of Next Meeting – Tuesday 8th September 7.00pm ( Zoom link to be advised) 

Meeting closed at 7.30 pm 

 

marshfieldparishcouncil.co.uk 


